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Test Regeneration Update

Praxis™ Test Transition Process

ETS is committed to updating The Praxis Series™ assessments in an efficient and effective manner. Your continued input and suggestions have been beneficial in advancing the test transition process.

Several sessions at the 2008 Praxis Client Conference were devoted to helping you better understand the status of these assessments and to gather feedback surrounding their adoption and use. Since then, we have been analyzed and discussed feedback. We also collected additional information from state and agency clients to better understand and meet each state's needs.

We are currently analyzing the additional feedback received from state clients on education for the World Language tests as well as possible use of multi-state standard-setting studies to facilitate the transition to the new School Leadership Licensure Assessment (SLLA.) We look forward to sharing the results of this feedback with you shortly.

Some tests currently reporting scores on the older version of the score scale (250 – 990) will move to the regular Praxis score scale (100 – 200). By now, Client Relations Directors should have contacted states using these tests to provide the updated scores based on the new scale effective in the 2008 – 2009 testing year. These tests will also have a new code number. Only states using one or more of the following three tests would have received this information:

· Family Consumer Science (0120) will have new scale and new test code (0121) 

· Marketing Education (0560) will have new scale and new test code (0561) 

· School Psychologist (0400) will have new scale and new test code (0401) 

As a reminder, some tests close to completing the transition process will require standard-setting studies. The tests listed below will be administered for the first time in the 2009 – 2010 testing year:

· All World Language Tests 

· School Leadership Licensure Assessment (SLLA) 

· Business Education 

· Speech Communication 

· Educational Leadership: Administration and Supervision 

Your Client Relations Director will be working closely with you over the next year to ensure a smooth transition to these new tests. As always, please let them know should you have any additional questions or concerns about the test regeneration efforts.

School Leadership Licensure Assessment (SLLA)

Progress on the development of the new SLLA continues on schedule. We recently completed a field test of new constructed-response questions for use in the test preparation materials and in new test.

Each state client was asked to provide contact information for their state educational leader preparation programs. ETS contacted over 144 programs in 17 user states, inviting them to participate in the field test. We received responses from 45 programs and 42 of them volunteered to participate. Thirty-four institutions were able to accommodate the field test, which required that they schedule a 90-minute testing session conducted between April 15 and May 17.

We are most grateful to our state clients, higher education faculty and student participants who worked on this project to help ensure that the new questions were clearly written and elicited the expected range of responses.

Upcoming Tests Scheduled for Transition

Test transition is an ongoing process, and we are continuing our efforts to bring you the most current and best possible assessments. To that end, tests being reviewed by the National Advisory Committees (NAC) during this calendar year include the following:

	· Agriculture 

· Behavioral Sciences 

· Driver Education 

· Economics 

· Fundamental Subjects (0511) 

· Geography 
	· Government and Political Science 

· Social Studies (secondary) 

· Middle School Social Studies 

· Technology Education 

· Teaching English to Speakers of Other Languages 

· World History 


As the work of our National Advisory Committees progresses, we will continue to communicate any expected changes and potential schedules for when those tests will be available for review and ultimately administrated to your candidates.

ETS works diligently to ensure that the information we present to you is the most accurate, up-to-date information possible. However, it is important to realize that test transition is a dynamic process that incorporates client feedback, current trends and research in the ever-changing educational landscape.

We urge you to participate in test transition activities to ensure we receive the necessary feedback about this process, and to nominate candidates to the National Advisory Committees developing test specifications and questions.

For more information and to nominate individuals to participate, visit the Praxis National Advisory Committee and Test Development Standing Committee recruitment website.
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